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25th January 2021
Dear Parents and Carers
 
We are now approaching the point in the term where we had planned to start the options process and speak to Year 8 students about choosing their GCSE options.
 
This last school year has been unprecedented. Our current Y8 students have missed a considerable amount of school time since lockdown on 23rd March 2020; actually half of their Year 7. They are now also missing more school time at a point when we would have tried to recover some Year 7 lost learning. Although I am really pleased at the response we have received to online lessons and the feedback from parents has been excellent, It does not replace being in school with their teachers.
 
We have taken the decision this academic year that we will postpone the GCSE options program until your child is in Year 9. This means that when Year 8 students return to school, they will continue with the full national curriculum program and that we will continue with this program of study in Year 9. They will then choose their GCSE options in February 2022 and we will resume the two year approach for GCSE when they are in Year 10 and 11.
 
It is with regret that we make this decision having changed our school systems to shorten key stage 3 but we do not believe that given the considerable interruptions in their education our students will be in the right position to start their GCSE subjects in September 2021. We also want to make sure that we can support them with good careers advice during Year 8 and 9 and also with their well-being.
We will be working in the coming months to review our curriculum plans, and will share with you the details in due course. We are committed to making sure that our current Year 8 students will have an outstanding learning experience in Year 9, which will fully prepare them for their GCSE subjects and successful futures beyond.
 
If you would like more information about the key stage three national curriculum or if there is any aspect of this information that needs further clarification or discussion please do not hesitate to contact Mr Nelson or Mr Roll who would be glad to answer your questions.
Yours sincerely
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Mr A.W. Roll

Headteacher

Headteacher: Mr. A. Roll

School Road, Rubery, Birmingham B45 9EL
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